[image: image1.jpg]


             November 2020 Newsletter 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

As we move into our last term this year I wanted to take this opportunity to thank you all sincerely for all your support and understanding for what has been a very different year. Thank you for working alongside us to support the well-being of all our children, families and staff through all the recent changes due to COVID-19. I know it must be difficult to keep up to date with all the changes and it will feel like the guidance with COVID will be changing daily and that is because East Ayrshire Council are being very proactive, as are we, with the changes from the Scottish Government.
I would like to assure all our families that we are taking the utmost caution to ensure we are a COVID safe centre and the safety of all our children, staff and families is paramount. During this time I understand communication is crucial and as parents and carers cannot enter the centre I wanted to write to let you all know what we have been doing in the centre and add any important dates.
Dates for your dairy:
Friday 18th December – Nursery closes for Christmas break for all term time children (Playroom 1)
Wednesday 6th January 2021– Centre re-opens for all children

Monday 15th February – nursery closed

Tuesday 16th February – Staff In-Service
Wednesday 17th February – Staff In-Service

Thursday 18th February – Children return

On a positive note all children have settled into their new routine very well and are all happy and engaged in their learning. We are all so proud of how well the children are adapting to the ‘new normal’ after so long at home and we thank you all for the increased engagement we have noted in your child’s journals and also our Facebook and Twitter pages. I feel this has had a positive effect on keeping children and families involved in the centre and eased their return back into the centre.
Reminders to support our COVID secure centre

· Do not send your child to nursery if they are unwell and/or are displaying any COVID symptoms (please see below for a reminder of symptoms).
· If your child has/ develops a temperature please keep them at home.

· Please do not administer fever reducing medication prior to your child attending the centre as this can give a false reading of their temperature.
· All adults to wear a face covering within the grounds of our centre for drop off and pick up at all times.

· Please ensure your child has warm clothing as all our indoor spaces are well ventilated.
· Please provide your child with waterproof clothing for outdoor play.
· Do not bring toys or any unnecessary bags (to limit the transmission of infection).
· Please keep to the guidance of only one adult to drop off/collect your child.
· Please adhere to the 2 metre distance at all times.
· Please use your child’s online journals to keep informed of what your child has been doing at nursery and follow our Facebook and Twitter pages for updates.
· Please call the nursery if you have any questions or queries as at this time we cannot have lengthy conversations during drop off and pick up times to ensure safety for all. You can contact us on 01563 522722.
Reminder of COVID symptoms:
The most common symptoms of coronavirus (COVID-19) are: 

• A high temperature or fever 
• A new continuous cough 
• A loss of, or change in sense of smell or taste 

If your child develops one of these symptoms then do not send them into the centre.  They (and any household members), should self-isolate whilst your child with symptoms is tested.
Cohort groups
As you may be aware we are operating cohort groups to ensure we are following all government guidance and complying with all the rules to ensure safety for all. Our 0-2 and 2-3 children are classed as one cohort which allows the children to be in their own room, have access to the other room and all have access to the garden. The numbers in our 0-3 cohorts have been reduced this year to allow the children access to the rooms and garden in a safe manner. The staff in these rooms are as follows:
0-2 Room (Playroom 2)
Greg and Morag

0-3 Room (Playroom 3)

Elizabeth, Louise, Margaret, Cherry, Sharon and Angela

Playroom 2 and 3 have been very busy planning Home link activities for you to enjoy with your child – firstly they started with a toothbrushing home link, then handwashing and last week have sent home our Halloween home link which encourages children with their parents help to create a Pumpkin that can be displayed in their window. The feedback from parents has been very positive and engagement has been great. Our next home link will be in conjunction with World Nursery Rhyme Week in November. Well done everyone and thank you to all parents and carers for supporting these experiences.
Playroom 1 (3 and 4 year olds)
Playroom 1 has 2 cohort groups this term and we have split the areas into 2 zones, one zone uses the large hall area as a playroom and has access to the main garden, the other zone is based in the main playroom with access to the side garden.

Staff:

Lindsay, Rebecca, Stacey and Natalie are in one zone (Alain supporting on supply)

Steven, Christine, Andrea, Katie and Stephanie are in the other zone

Both cohorts have been developing our Mindfulness and Yoga programme and we have noted a difference in children's engagement, involvement and participation during the activities. Well done everyone!

We sent out our first version of the Jolly Journal throughout September which seemed to be successful as we have had many parents/carers sending photos through the Home Achievements on the Online Learning Journals. We have now sent out the 2nd version of the Jolly Journal which is a 26 Day Animal Adventure - a different animal per day (Monday - Friday) with a Yoga activity to follow as well as an inspiring Daily Affirmation. Thank you to all parents and carers for supporting this through our online journals and Facebook pages.

Please engage with your child’s online journal to see more of what your child has been learning and how you can support their individual learning journey. 
GLOW
Please find below a link to our GLOW page which will keep you updated with all our centre news and important letters and updates.
https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/ea/flowerbankecc/
Car Parking

Where possible can parents please park in the surrounding areas out with our Centre car park to ease congestion and also to ensure all adults can maintain a safe distance from each other. 
Can all parents please ensure they are not parking in our disabled bay unless they are entitled to. 
If you are using the Centre car park can I please ask parents to follow the 5mph restrictions within the car park to ensure the safety of all users and visitors to the Centre.
Thank you to all parents and carers for your continued support (
From Margaret and all the Staff at Flowerbank ECC


